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Happy New Year! 
We have got off to a very cold start this year but it is not 
hampering our work in school. We held two successful training 
days on the 4th and 5th of January, where I led subject leaders 
through the process of reviewing their curriculums and 
prioritising greater vocabulary development and progression 
through their subjects. This curriculum work will be ongoing 
throughout the year and all this work will come to fruition in 
September, when we will share with you and publish our new 
curriculum offer. On Thursday 11th January, our school 
improvement advisor supported subject leaders further with this 
work. She is very impressed with the progress we have made 
and will be monitoring this frequently.


Year 5 Duxford Trip

Year 5 braved the elements and went to Duxford to support their 
learning in the curriculum. The feedback from this trip has been 
overwhelmingly positive from everyone. Mrs Semper and Mrs 
Symons described the children as being a credit to our school, 
not only were they well-behaved and well-mannered, but their 
interest in learning and the questions they asked were 
exemplary.


Children and Technology

Despite age-restrictions and guidance, I know many parents feel 
under pressure to allow their children access to technology and 
apps that are not designed for primary aged pupils. It is 
imperative to keep our children safe, that where possible you 
resist the ‘pester-power’ from your children to have access to 
these. In school social media issues often flare up in years 5 and 
6 and can lead to significant disruption to learning, upset and 
impact on mental health. Having said all that, I appreciate 
parents have the right to choose what they believe is right for 
their children and families. Attached to this update is a ‘Top Tips 
for Parents’ on setting up controls on any new devices you may 
have purchased over the festive season. This will protect your 
child to some degree, but your constant monitoring of their 
online activity still remains essential.


Healthy Snacks at Break

Please can I encourage you to send your child in with a piece of 
fruit as their snack in Key Stage 2, should you feel it is required. 
In years 3-5 they have an early lunch starting at 11:45, so 
possibly do not even need a snack. We need to promote healthy 
eating and discourage crisps, cakes, chocolate and biscuits.

Diary Dates 

Thursday 18th January 
Census Day lunch


Wednesday 24th January 
Reception maths and 
reading homework meeting 
for parents


Friday 2nd February

Reception Career Day


Tuesday 6th February 

Safer Internet Day


Thursday 15th February

Nursery Stay and Play

RSK 92.1% 3EB 95.5%

RMH 97.3% 4TD 92.7%

1NG 96.7% 4HT 99.3%

1JR 97.3% 5SS 98.7%

2CF 98.0% 5FS 95.0%

2AM 95.7% 6SM 96.0%

3RP 97.9% 6JP 97.0%

Attendance 
(8th - 12th January)




